WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, March 27, 2018 
7:15 PM

SCITUATE TOWN HALL, DPW ROOM

	Topic

	Call to order and assign tonight’s note taker – Becky

Call to order: 7:22

Meeting Attendees:

Martha Cook

Becky Malamut

Shirley Young

Ben Bornstein



	Water system update
From Sean:

We lost a water main on Inner Harbor Road if you haven’t heard (during Nor’easter). Contractor was going to start this week installing new main. 

New satellite well at 22 has been inspected by DEP and it’s all set to go April 1st. 

Continuing to flush - getting a lot out and have some positive feedback. Hopefully we can keep this up through April. 

The storms have really kept everyone busy. 


	Water offsets update

Sean got slammed after the storms, so Becky scheduled calls for him and AWE and Acton in early April. Hope to have a decision next month



	Water conservation outreach, rain barrel program

Rain barrel program was great last year. How can we make it better / easier? Should we just refer people to NSRWA?

· Becky asked Martha what the real issues were. Rain barrel co has plenty of inventory, issue was transporting from South Boston to Scituate. Scituate town trucks tied up with lots of work in the spring. Town didn’t order enough at first, constantly trying to catch up. 

· We have residents who paid for rain barrels, were told the barrels arrived, but they never picked them up from the transfer station. 

· Martha suggested directing people directly to NSRWA for their rain barrel program. Becky to reach out to Sam to see when order deadline is, anyway we can piggyback off that? April 4th is the deadline, willing to extend if we run something 

· How did we publicize last year? Posted flyers around town, Boy Scouts talked it up to their members and families, info on our website

· Total order for the season was 75
Other ideas… continuing sharing ideas about how to save water. 

· When it takes longer for water to heat up for shower etc in cold winter months, what can you do with that extra water?

· Water Dept recommends running cold water to get rid of brown water

· Winterize your home. Blow water out of the pipes (plumber, or anyone with the right equipment (blower / vacuum with reverse motor) don’t just let the water drip or flush all the water 

Outreach ideas

( Becky to reach out to new TA, make sure he knows what we’re up to and see if he will be receptive to posting water conservation stuff online

· Letter to editor and/or editorial

· Flyer for library, Village Market, senior center, Harbor Community Center, town meeting or election, town FB post etc

· Questionnaire to have at town hall, what would you like to see from us?

( Becky to work on Top 10 List that includes things like the irrigation ban, link to NSRWA for rain barrels, etc

Reach out to library to do another event? Sure

Any other ideas?



	Science Spectacular

April 5, 4-7pm

Historically WRC has helped staff the Water Dept table but Mike K and Eric have it covered this year. Becky to asked NSRWA if they have a table. If not, can they share literature with the Town?

Becky to ask Mike if he can have some of this stuff at a table in the lobby during town meeting


	0 Elm St update

CPC voted on it in February, Becky to reach out to Gary from CPC to see how the vote went



	Open discussion

Next meeting Monday, April 16 or Tuesday, April 17. TBD once we reach out to committee members for availability


	Approve minutes – tabled until next meeting, no quorum



	Recent correspondence - None


	Adjourn – 8:20pm


